
Quebec District Meeting: Strategy Meeting in Outaouais with National President Roy 

Goodall 

From 6 to 8 May 2025, the six branches of the Quebec District met with National President Roy 

Goodall in Montebello for a strategic working meeting. At the heart of the discussions: the state 

of the Quebec network, regional priorities for the coming months, and avenues of influence within 

the national committees. 

Participants collectively reflected on governance issues in the context of the ongoing restructuring 

of the NAFR. The upcoming Annual Members’ Meeting (AMM), scheduled for June 2025 in 

Gatineau, promises to be crucial for ratifying profound changes. 

Service standards, transparency of decisions at the national level, and advocacy, especially in 

relations with provincial governments, were also discussed. Branches expressed their desire for 

better support to meet members' needs. 

This meeting enabled an open, respectful, and forward-looking dialogue to strengthen the role of 

the branches within the Association. Several concrete proposals will be submitted to the National 

Council and the AMM. 


